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CAPITAL AMBITION WORKFORCE INTELLIGENCE GROUP

MINUTES OF MEETING 08 OCTOBER 2008
IN ATTENDANCE

Jonathan Cranfield

Brent

Ian Grant


Bromley

Emma Downie


Bromley

Edward Stuart


Camden

Henry Wenham

Camden

Helena Krawczyk

Greenwich

Eamonn Conlon

Hammersmith & Fulham

Leon Summers

Haringey
Dilys Robinson (in part)
Institute for Employment Studies
Jane Price


Kensington & Chelsea

Clare Dalaya


Kingston

Simon Morley


Lambeth

Peter Thomas
(in part)
London Councils

Paul Warren (Chair)

London Councils 
Steve Key 


Merton

Katrin Kruger


Redbridge

Peter Andrews

Sutton

Tessa Mapley


Waltham Forest

APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from:

Mark Porter (Havering), Amanda McClelland (Kensington & Chelsea), David Ward (Kingston), Rebecca Sansom (Lewisham), Jonathan Bullard (Richmond) Neil Bowles (Southwark)
APPROVAL OF MINUTES – JULY 2008 

Agreed

MATTERS ARISING

Paul Warren (London Councils) informed the group that he would chair this meeting as the permanent chair Mark Porter was unable to attend.
PRESENTATION – USING MIRCOSOFT EXCEL AS A DATA WAREHOUSE – HARINGEY

Leon Sommers gave a presentation/demonstration on how he has used Excel to provide a data warehouse for their workforce data. 

At the ‘backend’ there is a spreadsheet into which all employee data which has been cut from their HRIS and then quality checked.

At the ‘frontend’ there are a number of individual Excel reports which are macro generated.

These reports covering areas such as absence are sent to directors, business partners, business unit heads. In monthly budget meetings they are then ‘challenged’ on these metrics.

This Excel ‘toolkit’ is continually being developed and managers are consulted in what they would like to see in their workforce reports.

The advantage of using Excel is that the software is already there and any changes that need to be made can ’just be made’; whereas changes to an existing HRIS will involve the service provider and could be costly. 

However, to use Excel to this level an in-depth knowledge of Visual Basic is needed.
PRESENTATION – DATA MART PROJECT – MERTON 

Steve Key (Merton) gave a presentation on the data mart project, which initial aim is to explore the feasibility of establishing a regional workforce/human capital data warehouse for the London boroughs. With this concept boroughs would upload their workforce information into a web based database and this would allow them, using a reporting tool, to drill down into their own data while having comparable top level benchmarking data available from other participating boroughs. 

An initial database was set up in Microsoft Access and Waltham Forest and Haringey volunteered to provide workforce data. Steve went on-site to Waltham Forest and Haringey and collected workforce information using a set of defined measures and dimensions such as salary band, employee group, length of service, sick days, and turnover rate. This information was then placed into the Access database.

Using Cognos Transformer a ‘cube’ was created and Cognos Powerplay was used as the reporting layer.

Steve then demonstrated the information to the group by showing a comparison of Merton, Waltham Forest and Haringey’s data looking at:

· Headcount by salary band

· Average absence cost per head

· Ethnicity of starters

· Ethnicity of leavers

· Turnover by ethnicity

· Total sick days

The next step is to seek three more ‘volunteers’ to provide information and look at options for software. Sutton volunteered to be the fourth borough. If you would like to volunteer please contact Peter Thomas or Paul Warren.

Peter Thomas informed the group that there is Capital Ambition funding for this project and a project initiation document is currently being finalised. The idea is that this first stage using data of up to six boroughs will be the feasibility study and will aim to be completed by March 2009. If this study is successful then the full project will be undertaken from April 2009.

PRESENTATION – HUMAN CAPITAL MANAGEMENT PROJECT – INSTITUTE FOR EMPLOYMENT STUDIES
Dilys Robinson (IES) gave a presentation on their human capital measurement project that was completed earlier this year. The points were:

· Fourteen organisations participated in the project including Haringey.

· Participants were separated into ‘experts’ and ‘participants/learners’ although this differentiation tended to be blurred as the project went on.

· The project was run using an action learning approach. The idea was that participants/learner organisations would initially learn from experts and then go back to their organisations to implement any best practice they had learnt.

· These organisations were then invited to report back to the group with their progress.

A full report has been published on this project with individual case studies.

Action: Paul Warren to send the full project report to the group.
LONDON COUNCILS RESEARCH REPORT
A written report had been circulated prior to the meeting.  

Paul Warren (London Councils) discussed the following items:

Sickness Absence and Employee Turnover Survey

These surveys were now coming to a close and to date twenty-five responses have been received to date. Members of the group were encouraged to submit responses if they hadn’t already.
HUMAN CAPITAL METRICS BENCHMARKING EXERCISE

Paul Warren updated the group as to the metrics benchmarking exercise.  A revised set of metrics with definitions had now been produced and these had been sent out to participating boroughs on 2 October 2008.

Currently we have seventeen boroughs participating in this exercise. If any boroughs are interested in participating please contact Paul (paul.warren@londoncouncils.gov.uk).

WORKFORCE PLANNING
Peter Thomas is currently working on a project initiation document for this area; if you have any thoughts or ideas about what a project in this area should cover please contact Peter (peter.thomas@londoncouncils.gov.uk)

CIPD METRICS FOCUS GROUP

Paul Warren informed the group that he attended a CIPD metrics focus group on the 22 September that discussed a three year project that they were going to undertake on sustainable high performance in an organisation and how to measure it.  As part of this project there might be some opportunities for boroughs to get involved in action learning sets. Paul will keep the group informed as to any developments on this.

COMMUNITY OF PRACTICE

Paul Warren mentioned to the group that Capital Ambition was formed by four organisations coming to together (the old Capital Ambition, London Centre of Excellence, London Connects and the Improvement & Employment section of London Councils) and each of these have a website. Therefore towards the end of the year a new Capital Ambition website will be launched, and it was decided to change the online resource that is provided for the group.

Currently we have a designated area on the London Councils website, where minutes and other useful documentation are placed, but it was felt that something more ‘two way’ would be better, utilising web 2.0 technology, where members could post any items of interest and also requests for information and so reducing the amount of e-mails that were sent to the group. Therefore a community of practice has been set up for the group using Society of Information Technology Management’s (SOCITM) Gov X Change.

Invitations have been sent to those individuals who regularly attend the group and it currently has twenty members; invitations only last for three days so every so often invitations will be resent to those who have yet to join.

If you haven’t been invited but are interested in joining please contact Paul.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

The following issue was discussed:
Workforce monitoring of sexual orientation and religious beliefs (Greenwich)

DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting of the group will be held on Wednesday 21 January 2009 at the London Councils offices, starting at 10.00 a.m.
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